
RCW 70A.345.130  Pollution liability insurance program trust 
account—Transfers to revolving account.  (1) On July 1, 2016, if the 
cash balance amount in the pollution liability insurance program trust 
account exceeds seven million five hundred thousand dollars after 
excluding the reserves under RCW 70A.325.020(2), the state treasurer 
shall transfer the amount exceeding seven million five hundred 
thousand dollars, up to a transfer of ten million dollars, from the 
pollution liability insurance program trust account into the pollution 
liability insurance agency underground storage tank revolving account. 
If ten million dollars is not available to be transferred on July 1, 
2016, then by the end of fiscal year 2017, if the cash balance amount 
in the pollution liability insurance program trust account exceeds 
seven million five hundred thousand dollars after excluding the 
reserves under RCW 70A.325.020(2), the state treasurer shall transfer 
the amount exceeding seven million five hundred thousand dollars from 
the pollution liability insurance program trust account into the 
pollution liability insurance agency underground storage tank 
revolving account. The total amount transferred in fiscal year 2017 
from the pollution liability insurance program trust account into the 
pollution liability insurance agency underground storage tank 
revolving account may not exceed ten million dollars.

(2) Beginning July 1, 2017, during the fiscal biennium and each 
successive fiscal biennium, if the cash balance amount in the 
pollution liability insurance program trust account exceeds seven 
million five hundred thousand dollars, the state treasurer is 
authorized, upon request of the agency, to transfer the amount 
exceeding seven million five hundred thousand dollars after excluding 
the reserves under RCW 70A.325.020(2), up to a transfer of twenty 
million dollars, from the pollution liability insurance program trust 
account into the pollution liability insurance agency underground 
storage tank revolving account. The agency may request transfers only 
as needed to maximize the amount transferred in a fiscal biennium from 
the pollution liability insurance program trust account into the 
pollution liability insurance agency underground storage tank 
revolving account. The total amount transferred in a fiscal biennium 
from the pollution liability insurance program trust account into the 
pollution liability insurance agency underground storage tank 
revolving account may not exceed twenty million dollars.  [2020 c 310 
§ 10; 2020 c 20 § 1444; 2017 3rd sp.s. c 4 § 6015; 2016 c 161 § 21. 
Formerly RCW 70.340.130.]

Reviser's note: This section was amended by 2020 c 20 § 1444 and 
by 2020 c 310 § 10, each without reference to the other. Both 
amendments are incorporated in the publication of this section under 
RCW 1.12.025(2). For rule of construction, see RCW 1.12.025(1).

Effective date—2017 3rd sp.s. c 4: "This act is necessary for 
the immediate preservation of the public peace, health, or safety, or 
support of the state government and its existing public institutions, 
and takes effect immediately [July 1, 2017]." [2017 3rd sp.s. c 4 § 
7014.]
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